
 

Sabbath School 
9.45am 

 

Welcome Daniel Guenin 

Hymn 602 Be Thou My Vision  

Prayer Jean Hinks 

Mission Story Pat Swan 

Bible Study Groups Intimations of Hope 

Mission Offering Prayer Linden Dyason 

Hymn 66 When Morning Gilds the Skies 

Closing Prayer Brian Davison 

 

Parallel Service 
11am in the Cedar-Sycamore Room 

 

Speaker Pastor Paul Clee 

“Dying to Live” 

Dedication of MacKenzie Sabatier 

Praise Leader Beatrice Cooper 

Coordinator Chantal Alen 
 

Announcements 
 

Connect Day today A day for members of all ages from 

both services to worship, eat and relax together. Potluck 

lunch after the service, followed by a Bible quiz, vespers 

and family games, and pancakes from 4.30pm. See 

Facebook event or Alix for further details. 
 

Sabbath Morning Prayer Meeting 9.00-9.30am in the 

Maple Room. All are welcome. 
 

A group of Adventurers and Pathfinders are visiting the 

residents of Fairhaven Care Home this morning. 
 

The Family Ministries Prayer Basket is held by the Popa 

family. Please pray for Gabriel, Corina, Andrew and 

Christopher. “We ask that God will keep us walking daily 

in the wonderful light of His presence, so that others will 

come to know, love and follow Him.  
 

Membership Transfers First Reading Mrs Uche Nwosu 

Ademuyiwa from Willesden Church to Stanborough Park 

Church. Mrs Monica Davis, Mr Vincent Grant and Mrs 

Amy Grant from Stanborough Park Church to Watford 

Town Church. 
 

 

 

Sabbath School Lesson Study Guides 2017, calendars 

and devotionals for the new year now available to 

order. Please take an order form from the desk in the 

concourse and return it to Lorraine by 10 December. 

These items can also be purchased from the ABC shop. 
 

The Pathfinders raised £115 through pedicures last 

Sunday. Thank you for your support. 
 

Fundraiser for Kathie’s Wheelchair raised over £1600. “I 

would like to say a big ‘Thank you’ to everyone who 

helped make last Sunday’s afternoon tea such an 

incredible success, and to all the amazing people who 

have kindly donated their time and money to help raise 

funds for my wheelchair. I am almost halfway there and I 

praise God that He has let such fantastic people into my 

life. MS is not a nice disease, but God has blessed me 

with family and friends to give me the strength to cope. 

Thank you. Love from Kathie Meedin.” 
 

Lost Property will be displayed outside the deacons’ 

room (top of the stairs/lift in the North Porch) after the 

service today and next Sabbath, 3 December. 

Unclaimed items will be disposed of after next week. 
  

The Singing Group are at Fairway, Green Lane, WD19 4LX, 

at 3.30pm today, then to Adina and Douglas. 
 

Parents in Prayer meet today at 4.30pm in the Maple 

Room. There will be no meeting in December. 
 

Keeping Our Church Family Safe Training delivered by 

Area 7 Pathfinders tomorrow, 27 November, 10am-1pm 

in the Williams Hall. If you are a department leader, or 

have an interest in this topic, please book your place 

through Paula at yunix78@yahoo.com 
 

Teatime Concert 

tomorrow, Sunday, at 

3pm. Come and enjoy a 

delightful afternoon of 

music by the rising stars of 

the Stanborough Park 

College of Music.  
 

After the Teatime Concert cake and drinks will be served 

in the Cedar-Sycamore Room. Nuts, burger mix, Sosmix, 

gluten flower, and Christmas items will also be on sale. 

All profits will go to the Church Development Fund. 
 

Senior Club will meet on Monday 28 November, 2-4 pm. 

The guest speaker is Alison Eskriett, who will be talking 

about and exhibiting clothes of the 18th century. All 

eligible members are welcome. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Wednesday Prayer Meeting The speaker this week will 

be Pastor Andrew Willis. 7.30pm in the sanctuary. 
 

The Soup Run on Friday 2 December will be led by the 

Watford Town Church. If you wish to go on the Soup Run, 

please contact Pat Walton on 01923 672500. 
 

Christmas Fellowship Lunch 3 December is now full and 

we regret that no more bookings can be accepted. 

 
 
 

The Annual Toy Service will be held on 
Sabbath 10 December at 11am. This is a 
special service dedicated to the giving 

and receiving of Christmas gifts for disadvantaged 
children. This year we would also like to invite the 
mothers in the church to bring a gift bag for the 
children’s mothers (suggestions for contents: toiletries 
such as hand lotion or bath products, chocolates, 
gloves, etc). Please share in this occasion by bringing a 
gift either before or during the service. We already have 
a large number of soft toys for children, so please 
consider alternatives, especially for older boys and girls. 
The elected Mayor of Watford, Baroness Thornhill, will 
again be our special guest. 
 

 

Youth Notes 
Today 3pm in the flat, 3.30pm girls only. We will have a 

special guest to discuss important issues faced by young 

people, including body image, self-acceptance, self-

esteem, relationships, etc. Please make sure you attend 

this really useful talk and open discussion. 
 

Christmas Boxes Please bring your supplies and boxes 

next Friday, 2 December. We will be filling the boxes with 

Christmas treats and cards for underprivileged 

teenagers. 7.30pm in the Larch Room. 
 

SEC Teens’ DOF 10 December at the Emmanuel Centre 

in London. Leader supervision not provided to parents, 

please organise this for your teens. 
 

Christmas Banquet 7pm Saturday, 17 December. Open 

to all youth aged 13-30. Tickets £5, or £7 on the night, to 

include 3-course meal, entertainment, photo booth and 

two mocktails. See youth team leaders for your ticket! 

Prayer Corner 
Two new groups of people need our prayers this 

week: those affected by the earthquake and 

tsunami in Japan, and by the floods in Britain. 
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11 am Worship Service 
 

Introit Holy Holy Holy 
 

Silent Prayer 

 

Call to Worship NAH 24, verse 1 

Mighty God, while angels bless Thee, 

May a mortal sing Thy Name? 

Lord of men as well as angels, 

Thou art every creature's theme. 

Lord of every land and nation, 

Ancient of eternal days, 

Sounded through the wide creation 

Be Thy just and endless praise. 
 

Invocation 
 

Praise Time 

NAH 22 Holy Holy Holy 

NAH 637 All the Way 

NAH 592 Joyful Joyful We Adore Thee 
 

Tithes and Offerings 

 

Dedication of Leah McComb 

 

Children's Story Pastor Jacques 

 

Family Prayer 
 

NAH 422 Be Still My Soul 

 

Sermon “Missional Boldness” 

Pastor Jacques Venter 

 

Hymn 512 I’m Not Ashamed to Own My Lord 

 

Benediction 
 

Reflection in Silent Meditation 

 

Postlude 

 

 

 

Sunset Times 
Today: 3:58pm Next Friday: 3:53pm (Watford) 

 

 

The Church Clerk and Pastoral Team are seeking current 

contact details for the following members of 

Stanborough Park Church. If you have any information, 

please contact the Pastoral Team or the Church Clerk at 

swan.patricia4@gmail.com 

Mrs Norma Bale, Mr Rodney Barker, Miss A Cochrane, Mrs Tina 
Devereaux, Miss Enid Goldrich, Mr Leck Raj Hauzaree, Mr 
Frederick Haynes, Mr John Hills,  Mrs Jean Keir, Mrs Julia King, 
Mrs Ethel Lewis, Mrs Eleanor Llew, Mrs Sheila McLoughlin, Mr 
Terry Meacock, Mrs Judith Miller, Mrs Linda Phillips, Mr Paul 
Phillips, Mr John Pickering, Mrs Frances Pickering, Mr Andrew 
Reynolds, Dr Leslie Russell, Miss Marlene Russell, Miss Jennifer 
Simmens, Mrs Angela Small, Mr Clive Smith, Ms Margaret Smith 
Mrs Marie Tomlinson, Mrs Janet Walkden, Mrs Angela Wilson, Mr 
Christopher Wiseman. 
 

 

SPC Development Fund Summary 

  Jan-Oct 16 Nov 16 to date 

Opening Balance (1,172,790) (1,130,349) 
Offerings/Donations        101,452                   5,365  
Gift Aid         58,607                          -    
Other Income               740                   3,482  
Less: Professional Fees (83,537)                         -    
Less: Interest Payable (9,086) (909) 
Less: Other Costs (25,734)                         -    

Closing Balance  (1,130,349) (1,122,410) 
 
 
 

Contacts 
 

Pastor Jacques Venter 

jventer@secadventist.org.uk / 07868 546 941 
 

Pastor Geert Tap 

gtap@secadventist.org.uk / 07747 568 942 
 

PA to the Ministerial Team – Beatrice Cooper 

beatrice@stanboroughpark.org 
 

Stanborough Centre – Michael Swain 

stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07962 320 372 
 

Church Clerk – Pat Swan 

swan.patricia4@gmail.com / 07905 620 080 
 

www.stanboroughchurch.org 

facebook.com/stanboroughparkchurch 

twitter.com/stanboroughpc 
 

Bulletin Deadline Wednesday 3pm 

bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org 

 

 
 

 

26 November 2016 

 

 

Welcome to 

Stanborough Park Church 
 

 
 
 

For you created my inmost being; 

    you knit me together in my mother’s womb. 

I praise you because 

I am fearfully and wonderfully made; 

    your works are wonderful. 
 

Psalm 139:13-14 
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